

The Right Reverend Mary Irwin-Gibson Bishop of Montreal bishops.office@montreal.anglican.ca

November 18, 2021

Dear Wardens of St. Simeon's Lachute,

+ Mary Montreal

I am pleased to share with you that I have appointed The Revd. Nick Brotherwood as Priest-in-Charge at St. Simeon on a 1/3 time basis. His appointment is effective December 1st.

Please ensure that this letter is read in the parish at all services on Sunday, November 21st. This information is confidential until that time.

I wish to thank the Corporation and people of St. Simeon's Lachute and all who served as Laurentian Regional Ministry Council members for the effort that was put into making the LRM work these past years. It became obvious that the situation required a new structure.

Thank you for your prayerful support of Nick's ministry and for trusting in the leadership of the Holy Spirit to bring us to this decision.

Every blessing,

MIG/ma

Cc: The Venerable Robert Camara, Vicar General
The Venerable Victor-David Mbuyi Bipungu, Territorial Archdeacon
The Reverend Nick Brotherwood
Sophie Bertrand, Human Resources
Stephen Tam, Finance Manager

Diocese of Montreal † Anglican Church of Canada 1444 Union Avenue, Montreal QC H3A 2B8 T 514-843-6577 F 514-843-3221 www.montreal.anglican.ca